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Reminders 
Friday May 7 
 Mother’s Day Mass Fdn-Yr2 @ 11.45am 
 Assembly @ 2.45pm 
Sunday May 9 
 HAPPY MOTHER’S DAY 
Monday May 10 
 SCHOOL OPEN WEEK 
 Principal Learning Tour @ 5pm 
 Daily student led tours 9am – 3.20pm 
Tuesday May 11 
 Principal Learning Tour @ 9.30am 
 Daily student led tours 9am – 3.20pm 
Wednesday May 12 
 Principal Learning Tour @ 12.30pm 
 Daily student led tours 9am – 3.20pm 
Thursday May 13 
 Daily student led tours 9am – 3.20pm 
 School Information Evening @ 7.30pm 
Friday May 14 
 Daily student led tours 9am – 3.20pm 
 2M & 2P Mass @ 11.45am 
Tuesday May 18 
 Engagement of Volunteers Interview session 

@ 8.15 – 8.45am 
Thursday May 20 
 Engagement of Volunteers Interview session 

@ 8.15 – 8.45am 
Friday May 21 
 PUPIL FREE DAY  

 Deb Ball #1 
Saturday May 22 

 Deb Ball #2  
Monday May 24 
 Engagement of Volunteers Interview session 

@ 8.15 – 8.45am 
Tuesday May 25 
 Yr 6 CMC Transition Day 
Wednesday May 26 
 Engagement of Volunteers Interview session 

@ 8.15 – 8.45am 
Friday May 28 
 1C & 1SA Mass @ 11.45am 
Saturday May 29 

 Deb Ball #3 

Sunday May 30 
 Deb Ball Clean up @ 11am 

 

Tuckshop 2021 
Week 3  
Friday May 7 
12-3pm Lisa Phillips, Keysha den Hartog,  
 Ange Oldham 
Week 4  
Thursday May 13 
12-3pm Vicki Brown 
Friday May 14 
12-3pm Lisa Wills, Briana Cowan 
 

Week 5 
Thursday May 20 
12-3pm Inga McMillan 
Friday May 21 
PUPIL FREE DAY 

 
Weekend Maintenance 
8-9 May Norman (6T), Barnes (1SA), 

 Bortolotto (6D) 

15-16 May O’Bree (6W), Caldwell (6W),  

McSwain (2D) 

22-23 May Robinson (6T), Stewart-Eeles (2P), 

Dickson (6D) 

29-30 May Anderson (2D), Villani (1R),  

Mansfield (1M) 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

“For it is in giving that we receive.”  St Francis of Assisi         
 
 
Dear Families, 
 
I pray that all mothers enjoy a sacred time with their families on 
Sunday. I share with you a beautiful prayer about the wonder of 
motherhood.  
  
A Prayer for all Mothers, 

 
 

 
Loving God, 

We give thanks today for mothers! 
Thank you for mothers who gave birth to us, 

and women who have treated us as their own children. 
You teach us how to be good mothers, 

cherishing and protecting the children among us. 
Help us mother lovingly, fairly, wisely and with great joy. 

Help us raise our children to be the people they are born to be. 
We need your comfort here today, Lord, 

because some are missing mothers, some are missing children, 
some are parted by distance or death. 

Comfort those who have given up their child for adoption, 
or who chose not to give birth. 

Comfort those who longed to be biological mothers, and could not. 
We pray for those here whose mothers have disappointed them; 

we ask for grace in relationships where there is pain and bitterness, 
for healing in relationships where there is abuse and violence. 

Help our community be a space where people can feel mothered, 
their gifts and talents appreciated and nurtured. 

Finally, we pray today for mothers around the world; 
mothers who cannot feed their children, 

mothers who are homeless or without a homeland; 
mothers who must teach their children about the dangers of bombs and 

bullets. 
Help us create a world where mothers can raise their children in peace 

and plenty. 
Amen. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

“To Live, Learn and Grow in God’s Love” 

  

“To Live, Learn and Grow in God’s Love” 

Newsletter No. 7 – May 6, 2021 
(Term 2 – Week 3) 

 

ST. FRANCIS OF THE FIELDS 

The Jaara people are the traditional custodians of the land on which we live.  They have lived here for thousands of years.  We commit to 

working for Reconciliation and justice for all Aboriginal people and to learning more about the Jaara people. 
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Mother’s Day Mass - Friday 7 May 

The Foundation, Year 1 and Year 2 students will be hosting the Mother’s Day Mass this 

year.  This will be a great time to celebrate mothers, grandmothers and special people in 

the children’s lives.  Due to catering purposes and Covid regulations we ask that you 

register your intention to attend via this link.  Mother's Day Mass Attendance 

We look forward to celebrating this special day together. 

 
Mother’s Day Stall 
Thank you to all parents who volunteered their time to support the Mother’s Day Stall today. Special thanks 
to Kate Fraser for organising the gifts and helpers - much appreciated! 

 

Traffic Changes - Apsley Street and Somerville Road 
I am sure that you have noticed the road works that are currently underway on the corner of Apsley Street 
and Somerville Road. The road works were unexpected, subsequently, we have spoken with the Bendigo 
Council and the developer to ensure that communication remains open with our school about the changing 
road and pedestrian conditions.  
We will, wherever possible, try and communicate with families any pedestrian or 
road changes at least 24 hours in advance of the changes. This will be via email 
or text message.  
 

Traffic Survey 
To help improve the safety of our students as they travel to and from school each 
day, St Francis of the Fields Primary School  and Strathfieldsaye Primary School 
and are working with members of the local community to develop a plan to improve 
the safety of road and pedestrian users around Strathfieldsaye. To assist our planning, we are collecting 
information about the traffic 'accidents' and  'near misses' that people have experienced during their school 
runs. 
  
If you or your child has experienced an 'accident' or 'near miss' on your way to or from school, please 
complete the relevant information in the survey by clicking on the highlighted link below. 
  
This information will remain confidential and only be used to assist with our lobbying efforts to improve the 
safety of road and pedestrian users around Strathfieldsaye. 
  

Safer School Runs for Strathfieldsaye - Accidents and Near Misses Register 

 

2022 Enrolment Process 

To assist families in making an informed decision about enrolling their children at St. 
Francis of the Fields for 2022 the following sessions will be held on school grounds. 
Please note that enrolments will be accepted from Monday 3 May and will close on June 
18.  
 

Enrolment application forms can be accessed on our school website. School Website link 

 
Parents/Guardians may attend any of the following sessions on the proviso they are well. If they have any 
Covid-19 symptoms they will be required to make a separate appointment once they are well. 
  

School Information Evening 

• Thursday 13th May @ 7.30 pm in the Community Centre 
 

School Open Week 

• May 10th - May 14th  (9.00 - 3.20pm) Student led tours.  

 

Principal Learning Tours 

• Monday 10th May, 2021 @ 5.00pm. Meet at the office. 
• Tuesday 11th May, 2021 @ 9.30am. Meet at the office.  
• Wednesday 12th May, 2021 @ 12.30pm. Meet at the office.  

mailto:office@sfstrathfieldsaye.catholic.edu.au
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Orientation Day & Foundation Parent Information Session  
Tuesday 7th December, 2021 @ 12.00pm 

 
Prep Orientation Program Dates 

• To be confirmed (usually held in November) 

 
Naplan 
Yesterday I sent home a pamphlet with information on Naplan for Grade 3 and Grade 5 parents.    The 
Naplan  assesses literacy and numeracy skills and will be held next week.  The assessment provides 
parents and schools with an understanding of how individual students are performing at the time of the 
tests.   
  
It is important to understand that this is one test on one particular day.  It would be a good idea to listen to 
your child’s concerns, validate them but then focus on the great opportunity it provides to build resilience.  It 
is really important to focus on your child doing their best on the day. Students who worry need to see that 
we have a positive and caring attitude towards Naplan. If you have any concerns or questions, please 
contact your classroom teacher. 
 
Uniform Changeover - Repeat 
Please note all students are required to be in the Winter Uniform by Monday 10 May. 

 
Deb Balls – Help needed 
Our past students, now in Year 11, have been invited back to be celebrated at the St. Francis 
of the Fields Debutante Balls. Such is the popularity of these evenings we now have four 
balls that are held on: 

• Friday 21st May 
• Saturday 22nd May 
• Saturday 29th May 

These evenings are major fundraisers for our present students. We are hopeful that $30,000 will be raised 
for our school students this year. As can be imagined we need significant support over these four evenings 
– in setting up and cleaning up at the end of each evening. 
 

I am hopeful that our parents can commit to helping out on one of these 
evenings in the knowledge that your children will benefit directly from the 
proceeds. Please help! 
Please see the flyer and rosters in this newsletter for an idea of duties 
and times required.  
We would really appreciate some people to come and assist, with the 

initial set up of tables and chairs and decorations, on Wednesday 19 May at 6pm. If you are available to 
help, can you please email Michelle Janssen: stfrancisdebballcommittee@gmail.com 

 
Term 2 Dates 

• 10 - 14 May - Open Week 

• Friday 21 May - Staff Spirituality Day (Pupil Free Day)  

• Monday 14 June - Queen’s Birthday Holiday  
 
Pupil Free Day 
Please note that we will be holding a Pupil Free Day on Friday 21 May. All staff members will take part in 
a  Spirituality Day with Bishop Shane Mackinlay and Bishop Vincent Long.  
After School Care will be offered for the day, if enough numbers decide to use the service on this day.  
 

Shed Unavailability   

Please note the school shed will be unavailable for the following dates in Term 2: 

- Thursday 6 May – No after school training permitted 

- Friday 7 May – No recess training permitted 

mailto:office@sfstrathfieldsaye.catholic.edu.au
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- Monday 17 May – Sun 30 May – Deb Balls – No access permitted 

- Thursday 10 June – No after school training permitted 

- Friday 11 June – No recess training permitted  

 
Christ has no hands but yours.  
 
 
 
Tim Moloney 
Principal 

 

 

  

During ‘normal’ (non Covid times), we are so fortunate to have so many parents, 

grandparents and members of our community who come into our school to 

volunteer.  All of our volunteers MUST complete the relevant documentation before 

coming into the school and helping out. 
  

In order to meet the Child Safe Standards, the school requires all volunteers in our 

school to complete the Engagement of Volunteers documentation. Part of the requirement is to attend an 

interview process at the school.  

(This is an informal chat in the staffroom with either Tim Moloney or Grace Scalora)  
  

During the interview process you will:  

- Complete the Engagement of Volunteers documentation  

- discuss and sign the school’s Code of Conduct document  

- discuss the school’s Child Safety Policy.   

- we will answer any concerns or queries you have. 

- complete the short interview process (informal chat)  
  

What do you need to bring? 

• The Working with Children Act 2005 (Vic) requires that any person doing child-related work, must have 

a valid Working with Children Check (WWCC).  The school already requires that all school volunteers are 

required to apply for and pass a WWCC.  There is no cost for volunteers applying for a WWCC.  See the 

link below to apply for a WWCC 

  http://www.workingwithchildren.vic.gov.au/home/applications/ 

• Proof of Identification eg. driver’s licence. 
 

 Please see the dates below for you to attend one of these sessions.  Once you have attended one of these 

sessions, you will receive an official letter stating that you are a volunteer in our school. 
 

Tuesday, 18 May @ 8.15 - 8.45am 

Thursday, 20 May @ 8.15 - 8.45am 

Monday, 24 May @ 8.15 – 8.45am 

Wednesday, 26 May @ 8.15 – 8.45am 

If you can’t make any of these times, please contact Grace Scalora via email to make alternative 

arrangements. (gscalora@sfstrathfieldsaye.catholic.edu.au) 
  

After this short process, you will be able to help in and around the school.  This process sounds like a difficult 

or lengthy one however, it isn’t, and it is ensuring that the safety of our students is at the forefront of 

everything that we do.   We are not able to run events or school activities without the help of our community.  We 
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are asking all our parents and carers to please complete the necessary application form.  We are extremely 

grateful for the support and help of our parent volunteers in our school. 
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RE News…. 
CARITAS - Project Compassion  
Thanks to our St Francis of the Fields community we have raised an 
amazing $7,267.60 for Caritas.  

Thank you for supporting Caritas Australia’s Project Compassion Campaign. Your 
generosity will work for the freedom of those living in poverty, challenge unjust 
structures, and empower people to work for a sustainable way of life.  

After a very successful Caritas Ks fund and awareness raising event, we reflect on 
the lives of people vulnerable to extreme poverty and injustice and how we have 
responded through supporting Caritas Australia’s Project Compassion appeal.  

Donations to Caritas can be made throughout the year.  

Let us take time to remember the life and teachings of Saint Oscar Romero. His many lessons include: live 
a simple life, commit to bringing peace to the world, speak the truth and of course aspire not to have 
more, but to be more.  

Some words from what has become known as the Oscar Romero prayer;  

“We cannot do everything, and there is a sense of liberation in realizing that. This enables us to do 
something, and to do it very well. It may be incomplete, but it is a beginning, a step along the way, an 
opportunity for the Lord’s grace to enter and do the rest.” 

 

Sacramental Program - Confirmation and First Eucharist 

The sacramental program begins for children in Year 3 or above next week - 12 and 13 May - with the 

session - Belonging, Initiation, Baptism. We ask you to please pray for these children and their families as 

they prepare for Confirmation and First Eucharist. 

 

This weekend, students and families are invited to attend a St Therese's Parish Mass 

Commitment Ceremony to collect "Our Time Together" Books.  
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Mass times: 

• St Therese's Kennington 6:00pm Saturday evenings and 10:30am Sunday mornings 
• St Joseph's Axe Creek (Strathfieldsaye) 9:00am Sunday mornings  

Contact Joe Van Dillen at pa.kennington@gmail.com if you require any further information about the 

program or would like to enrol your child. 

 

Knights of the Southern Cross 
We welcome the Knights of the Southern Cross to our assembly this week to present the 2020 students 
who made their Confirmation and First Eucharist with Rosary Beads and a Prayer Card.  
 
We thank the Knights of the Southern Cross for their generous and very special gift to our students.  

 
Fdn - Yr2 Mother's Day Mass 
We have had a wonderful response to our F-2 Mother's Day Mass and morning tea. Our F-2 classes are 
looking forward to celebrating all our mothers, grandmothers, aunts and people who are like mothers to us 
tomorrow, Friday 7 May. 
 
Please remember to stay home if you are unwell, use hand sanitiser, socially distance, bring a mask for 
when you are unable to socially distance and register via the QR codes before entering the shed. 

 
We wish all of our mothers, grandmothers, aunts and people who are like mothers to us a very 
Happy Mother's Day. Through the love they show, the way they nurture and care for us, 
mothers help us to understand what God is like. 

 
Loving God, 

We pray with joyful love and gratitude for our mothers, grandmothers, aunts and 
people who are like mothers to us as we celebrate Mothers’ Day.   

We place our mothers in your tender care and ask you to give them strength when 
they are weary, knowledge and understanding when they are unsure, compassion 

and kindness when they are struggling and hearts full of love and joy.  
We pray  for all mothers, our mothers who are with us, those who are not with us, 

and those who have died and are in God's loving care. 
We make this prayer through Jesus your Son.  Amen 

 

Anzac Day Service 

On Sunday we attended the ANZAC day service. We were proud to represent St Francis of the fields 

and take time to remember and pay our respects to the military men and women who have given their 

lives for their country.  Lest we forget. 

        By Maddie Mawby and Ty-Rae Warren 

 

Lisa Hitchcock 

Catholic Identity Leader 
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PE News….. 
CROSS COUNTRY 2021 – Thursday 29 April @ 9.15am  

On Thursday 29 April we were blessed with amazing weather for our school cross county! The sun was 
shining, the students and staff were all dressed in their house colours and 
ready for a big morning! 
Every child that competed contributed to the house points results and 
Francis came up trumps in 2021. Our students never seize to amaze us in 
their effort, attitude and sportsmanship. There were so many displays of 
encouragement, care and concern for each other. While there were 
incredible runs and winners, what was most impressive was our beautiful 
students' treatment of each other.  Well done to all the students that took 
part in our 2021 cross country, and all the very best to the 100+ students 
competing at the Divisional event.  

 

House Point Results - 2021: 
 
1st Green (Francis):   185 
2nd Blue (Bacchus):  166 
3rd Yellow (Clare):   165 
4th Red (MacKillop):  149 

 
Congratulations to our 2021 Age Group Champions…. 

 
12/13 y/o boys  Maurice Nihill 
12/13 y/o girls  Jordan O’Bree 
11 y/o boys  Eli Fennell   
11 y/o girls   Alexis Arundell 
10 y/o boys  Jed Willis 
10 y/o girls   Etta Place 
9 y/o boys   Will Shadbolt 
 

9 y/o girls  Willow Wardell 
8 y/o boys  Lenny Anderson 
8 y/o girls  Emerson Arundell 
7 y/o boys  Jenson Chambers 
7 y/o girls  Eadie Willis 
5/6 y/o boys  Riley Harkins  
5/6 y/o girls  Maddison Sherwell 

 
A very big congratulations to our age group champions. 
You will be awarded a medal at tomorrow’s assembly. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
State Team Basketball Trial 
On the 30th of April, Friday morning at 9:00am, 5 kids from our school participated in the Victoria team 
tryouts, Rhylie Jones, Lexie Fennell, Izaiah O'Meara, Mack Skinner and Charlie Harrop.  
 

The girls were first at 9am and the boys straight after at 10:15am. There were people from Echuca, Kyneton 
and Bendigo. First we warmed up and did some drills before we got into the 5 V 5 games. We tried our 
hardest and put everything we had into it. At the very end, they called out the names of the people who 
made it through to the next trial.  
 

While Izaiah and Charlie missed out, they did a really great job against some tough competition. Rhlie, Lexie 
and Mack will move forward to the next trial which is in a couple of weeks and will include the whole of 
Country Victoria - places like Ballarat, Swan Hill, Echuca, Mildura, Wodonga and many, many more places. 
It will be a challenge, but we will try our hardest and get as far as we can. 
 

Written by Lexi Fennell  
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PE News - Cont….. 
Divisional Cross Country – Wednesday 5 May 
On Wednesday, the 5/5 we had over 100 children head off to the Bendigo race course to compete in the 
divisional cross country. All children are to be congratulated on their efforts, and for representing our school 
so wonderfully. 
We had a number of outstanding performances, and 10 children that qualified for the next stage. To do so, 
you needed to be in the top 12 place getters for the Sandhurst division (noting that the 9 year olds do not 
move on).  
Congratulations to: Maurice Nihill, Charlie Harrop, Sam O’Bree, Aydan Hand, Jordi O’Bree, Dempsey 
McDonnell, Alexis Arundell, Jorja Cunningham, Jed Willis and Max Perkins. Special mention to Maurice 
Nihill for winning his age group in the blue section! 
  
I would also like to point out that we had a number of children place in the top three in the blue and red 
sections. 
  
Blue Group Top 3 Individual Results: 
10 y/o boys  Jed Willis 2nd  
12 y/o boys  Maurice Nihill 1st & Charlie Harrop 3rd \ 

  
Red Group Top 3 Individual Results: 
9 y/o boys  Xavier Tyrrell 1st & Alex Kelly 3rd 
10 y/o boys  Harry Norman 1st & Mitchell Khodja 3rd 
11 y/o boys  Connor Nelson 1st  
11 y/o girls  Ashlee Campbell 2nd  
12 y/o boys  Izaiah O’Meara 1st & Rylie Diss 3rd 
12 y/o girls  Grace Monk 2nd & Olivia Fitzpatrick 3rd 
  
The children were prepped and told about the opportunity to win the team events! This is where the 4 top 
finishing children from each age group and section are calculated, and the school with the lowest 4 
placings wins an award. We managed to place in every age group and section!!!  
 
We had spoken to the children about ensuring they gave their all right to the finish line, regardless of 
place. Knowing that they will help their team to potentially pick up a team award. This was something 
many children were pretty excited about, and we could see the effort they gave and that is exactly why we 
were so successful in this area. A great lesson to all the children, that sometimes regardless of personal 

placing, being part of something bigger and being part of a team can be pretty fulfilling.  

 
Blue Group Team Event Results: 
9 y/o boys  1st 
9 y/o girls  2nd 
10 y/o boys  3rd 

10 y/o girls  3rd 
11 y/o boys  3rd 
11 y/o girls  1st 

12 y/o boys  1st 
12 y/o girls  2nd 

  
Red Group Team Event Results: 
9 y/o boys  1st 
9 y/o girls  2nd 
10 y/o boys  1st 

10 y/o girls  2nd 
11 y/o boys  1st 
11 y/o girls  1st 

12 y/o boys  1st 
12 y/o girls  1st 

  
My role for the day placed me at the finish line, and I was able to see all that went on as children crossed 
the line. I can honestly say; our St Francis children showed the most sportsmanship and shook competitor’s 
hands and offered congratulations to others. Our children continue to give us many examples and moments 
to be proud of!               
 

Mrs Coates 

PE Coordinator 
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OASIS News…. 

Grade 4 News 
Our Grade 4 students have been designing our new Chicken Pens. The winning design, as judged by the 
students, will be the design we build in our new space. Good luck Grade 4's and may the best design win. 
[picture attached] 

 
Our New Environment Centre 
Over the school holidays some of the teachers gave some of their time to help move part of our 'Old OASIS' 
area down to the 'New OASIS' area. If you are wandering around the school at any time, be sure to have a 
look at the new area and offer any advice or suggestions at any time. 

 
Successful Grant Application  
We have been lucky enough to be awarded a $1,000 to go towards our new Environment space. This will 
go towards our chicken pen and compost system if possible. Thank you to Resource Smart Schools for 
recognising our hard work to create this space. 

 
Builder Needed 
We are hoping that we could use our parent community to help us construct our new chicken pen at some 
point this term. If you are able to assist in building this project, please contact Matt Butcher to organise a 
time to come and quote the build. mbutcher@sfstrathfieldsaye.catholic.edu.au 

 
Wonder Bread Bag Collection 
Over the next 6 weeks, our school will be collecting Wonder Bread bags and Wrap 
bags. The goal is to collect 25kg in 6 weeks from 12/5/2021 - 25/6/2021 so that we 
can exchange these plastic bags for tokens to buy sports equipment. As of next 
week, we will have collection boxes around the school for your child to put their empty 
bread bags into.  
Redcycle are teaming with Wonder and collecting soft plastics that then get recycled 
into all types of products. Please bring as many bread bags as you can to help 
support our cause.  
 

OASIS Website 

Be sure to check out our website to catch up on all the news and events that is happening in OASIS at the 
moment.https://sites.google.com/sfstrathfieldsaye.catholic.edu.au/oasis  
 
Matt Butcher  
Environment and Sustainability Teacher/OASIS Coordinator  

 

 

Tuckshop News….. 
We are now able to have parent helpers in our tuckshop again!!!  

We need 1 helper every Thursday and 2 helpers every Friday. You would be required from 

12.30pm until approx 2.30 - 3.00pm.  

If you would like to go on the roster, please send a text message to Fiona on 0400 072 

311. 

The current Term 2 Menu and Roster is on our school website - Term 2 Menu & Roster 

Remember to place individual orders for each child. Do not combine the orders under one child’s 

name. 
 

We are also happy to have a chat with any parents who may have concerns about their child's food 

related allergies and our current menu options. 
 

Fiona (0400 072 311) & Donna (0408 051 979)  Tuckshop Coordinators. 

  

mailto:office@sfstrathfieldsaye.catholic.edu.au
http://www.sfstrathfieldsaye.catholic.edu.au/
mailto:mbutcher@sfstrathfieldsaye.catholic.edu.au
https://sites.google.com/sfstrathfieldsaye.catholic.edu.au/oasis
https://www.sfstrathfieldsaye.catholic.edu.au/downloads/tuckshop/613-term-2-menu-and-roster-2021/file
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St. Francis of the Fields   Debutante Balls 2021 
 

Friday 21, Saturday 22 & Saturday 29 May 
 
The 2021 St. Francis Debutante Balls are one of the major fundraisers for St. Francis of the Fields.  It is a 
fantastic fundraiser because we just ask for your time and not your money! 
 
The Debutante Balls are held for Year 11/12 students.  Ex-St. Francis students have first preference but 
the Debutantes and their partners can be from the wider Bendigo community meaning the money raised 
comes from outside of our school. 
 
The Deb Ball Committee is calling for volunteers to come along and 
enjoy helping out at these wonderful events. 
 
A sample of ‘jobs’ on the night include:- 

• Collecting entry tickets 

• Escorting guests to tables 

• Car park attendants 

• Assisting with Tea & Coffee 

• Clearing of tables (waitressing not required). 
 
If you are able to help, either fill in the lists at the office or please 
email Michelle: 

E  |  stfrancisdebballcommittee@gmail.com 
 
Thank you for your support. 
 
St. Francis Deb Ball Committee 
Reecy Owins, Donna Stebbins, Michelle Janssen, Deb Breene & Jacqui Pethybridge. 
 

 
 

Scholastic Books  

We are still waiting delivery of books ordered in Issue #3.  
 
If you would like your books to be left at the office for collection, please send an 
email to office@sfstrathfieldsaye.catholic.edu.au and we will let you know when 
the items are available for collection.  
 
Thank you for your continued support. 
Michelle Janssen & Stephanie Wade, Scholastic Books Coordinators 

 
 

 
YMCA – After School Care 

 

 

 

 
 
 

The YMCA operates an After-School Care Program at St Francis of the Fields Primary School. The program  

operates every school day for children aged 5-12 years. The YMCA also provides care on days of school closure.  

Families can contact the service on 0459 988 313 or visit ‘My Family Lounge’ where you can register your child 

in advance for any bookings. any questions please contact stfrancis@ymca.org.au.   

 

mailto:office@sfstrathfieldsaye.catholic.edu.au
http://www.sfstrathfieldsaye.catholic.edu.au/
mailto:stfrancisdebballcommittee@gmail.com
mailto:office@sfstrathfieldsaye.catholic.edu.au
mailto:stfrancis@ymca.org.au
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ST FRANCIS VOLUNTEER HELP LIST 
Friday 21 May 2021 – NEW ORLEANS BALL 

Parking 

6.00pm – 8.30pm 

Collection of Tickets & Ushering 

6.15pm – 7.30pm 

Clearing of Tables & Tea/Coffee 

8.30pm – 1.00am ** 

1      Shane Owins 1  1 

2      Mitch Thompson 2  2 

3       3 3 

4       4 4 

5       5 5 

6 6 6 

7  7 7 

8  8 8 

   

** Late finish (approx. 2am) for re-setting tables for Saturday Night Ball 

 

Saturday 22 May 2021 – ST LOUIS BALL 

Parking 

6.00pm – 8.30pm 

Collection of Tickets & Ushering 

6.15pm – 7.30pm 

Clearing of Tables & Tea/Coffee 

8.30pm – 12.30am 

1      Shane Owins 1 1 

2       2 2 

3       3 3 

4       4 4 

5 5 5 

6 6 6 

7 7 7 

8 8 8 

   
Sunday 23 May  

Clean Up @ 11am 
  

1      5 9 

2      6 10 

3      7 11 

4    8 12 

 

Saturday 29 May 2021 – CHICAGO BALL 

Parking 

6.00pm – 8.30pm 

Collection of Tickets & Ushering 

6.15pm – 7.30pm 

Clearing of Tables 

8.30pm – 12.30am 

1      Shane Owins 1 1 

2       2 2 

3       3 3 

4       4 4 

5 5 5 

6 6 6 
 7 7 

 8 8 

   
Sunday 30 May  

Clean Up @ 11am 
  

1      5 9 

2      6 10 

3      7 11 

4    8 12 

mailto:office@sfstrathfieldsaye.catholic.edu.au
http://www.sfstrathfieldsaye.catholic.edu.au/
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Community News…. 
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